Superintendent’s Report

December 17th, 2018
I.       Calendar Committee

We held our first meeting on Tuesday, December 13th at TES to cover policy, statute, and regulations surrounding the calendar and instructional time.  Although I answered questions after giving the charge of the committee, work was limited to simply “rolling over” the current calendar into the 2019-2020 format to provide a productive beginning point when we return from Christmas Break.  Although a slight change in the construction of the school calendar per statute, the only thing that will affect us is the discussion of the calendar in an open BOE Meeting prior to approving the calendar at a subsequent meeting.  Further, when one-call is made inviting the community to our BOE Meetings, it must be reported that the “discussion” phase is of the calendar is on the agenda subsequent to approval.  As a reminder, I still need a BOE rep if interested as Bart will stay on, but as a community rep. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
November 28th- December 1st;  AESA National Conference – Colorado Springs
December 4h; Work-Ready Communities – Frankfort
December 9th-11th; KASS – Lexington
December 12th; OVEC – Shelbyville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
The SCHS project is well underway with the track, concession stand, football field, tennis courts, trees, etc. already demolished and the greenhouses in the process of coming down.  Excavation is on-going around back as greenhouses need to be replaced prior to mid-February as plugs and seedlings will be arriving during this time.  Once the pad around back is complete and the building replaced, the blue building will then come down so we can simply move the contents from one building to the next without the bother of finding additional storage.
VII. Road Department Building
In hopes that everyone was satisfied with the possibilities for the building and acreage, as soon as we have a clear direction regarding acceptance of the appraisal from the state, we will begin discussions on how we will go about purchasing the surplus and integrating into our current DFP process.
VIII. Christmas Dinner
Once again, Sondra and I would like to invite you and your spouse to an evening of relaxation as we determine a date and location to observe the traditional BOE dinner as a small token of my appreciation for your efforts and service on the board.
        IX.        DFP 
Attached is the first step in the 4-year, DFP process after contacting James Bauman at KDE to inform him we are ready to begin.  As I alluded to in earlier communication, because of work with TES, SCHS, Transportation Garage, and the DFP process, the luxury of time is against us.  Therefore, since the survey of buildings and grounds is required by statute to initiate the process and the total cost fell below the model procurement price of $20,000 which would have otherwise required BOE approval, I gave the green light for Sherman-Carter-Barnhart to proceed after speaking with Debbie.  That said, I want to make certain the entire BOE is comfortable and aware of the process as I expect we will be quite busy in the coming months planning and preparing the next two projects consisting of the bus compound (hopefully) and the renovation to the old TES building for use as an early childhood center.  
